
NOVEMBER 2022  

This year is going by faster then I expected.  I have been learning the ropes of how our Department 
Auxiliary works and the things that happen behind the scenes.  The how’s and why’s for the audit and 
budgets.  I must say there is a lot that goes into this.  

Last month I had the pleasure of representing Department of Oregon during the Dedication of Highway 
86 in Richland, OR.  Working with the dignitaries with our local post, Oregon Legislative Representatives 
and Congressional representatives to rename the Highway from Richland to Oxbow to Honor John Noble 
Holcomb Medal of Honor Recipient.  It is amazing how all the cogs work together to accomplish this 
honor.  

I did my first assignment on a District Meeting visit in District 10 and what a warm and welcoming group 
of members.  They made that first assignment run smooth and efficient and I thank them for that. 

Wishing you all a safe month and don’t forget to get out and vote. 

Sincerely 

Deb Duggan 

Department of Oregon Jr. Vice President 

 
 

  

 


